 CLARENDON LODGE PATIENTS PARTICIPATION GROUP

Draft NOTES OF MEETING 29/10/16

Present :  Michael Pearson (Chair), Daphne Edwards, Sam Grover, Martin Blows, Ann James, Dorrette McAuslan, Marcia Davis, John Pickering, Maureen Hirsch, Stephen Gallagher (Practice Manager), Adrian Parsons (GP partner)

 Margaret Sheldon was welcomed as a new member.

Apologies: Sam Grover and Bridget Winn

Notes of last meeting: These were approved as a correct record of the last meeting
Meetings attended by members:
Michael had met with the CQC and reported a very positive response to the work of the PPG.

Daphne and Maureen reported that the CCG were involved in developing the STP plans and there was great concern about this.

Michael also reported that he would be attending two consultation meetings in December – one with SWFT about out of hospital services and one with the CCG re primary care.
AOB

 Daphne requested a discussion on the STP and also the closure of council swimming pools.
Action sheet
The majority of item listed for action had now been completed.

The 111 visit has been postponed due to the 111 service reorganisation. Dr Parsons will advise when visit can be undertaken

Young Persons survey is on going with Bridget and Stephen looking at a new way of engaging with young people

Friends and Family analysis. Stephen to send raw data to members.

Dr First data analysis complete. Michael to attend meeting at the Practice to discuss results.
Practice Manager's Report
· New telephone system now in place but there are a few refinements to be introduced before it will be fully operational. Michael to check on queue situation when system has bedded in.

· All 8am booked appointments now put back to 8 20am to avoid queue,

· Reception areas TV notification of GP waiting times is a manual system only and hence difficult to get right. May have to be discontinued despite patients liking the system.

· SMS system can now be re-introduced. Members suggested it might be useful to encourage new subscribers to the newsletter using this system.

· Induction loop now installed. Dorrette to check this out

· Full time pharmacist due in Feb 2017

· Notional rent reduced resulting in a loss of income to the Practice

· One receptionist has resigned. Two GP's will be on maternity leave early next year. Locums will be employed.

· CQC inspection completed. Feedback was very positive. Final report awaited.

· Website now almost ready for launch. Stephen thanked the PPG for their input, especially Martin and Sam who have put a lot of hard work into making it a success.

New Business
Michael said that the paper attached to the agenda outlining what the PPG does will be used at the first meeting in the New Year to review our objectives.

The Residential Care Reminiscence Project sponsored by the Practice has now finished. It had been very much welcomed by the residents and staff.

Any other Business
STP
This was discussed at length. An attempt to use the Freedom of Information Act to find out about the plan had not been successful. Dr Parsons said he had seen the plan as a CCG Board member but there was nothing to get alarmed about. It was expected that the plan would be published within the week. The PPG felt it essential that they be involved in any consultation exercise following on from publication. However there was a feeling that any consultation would be a sham as decisions have already been made.

Swimming Pools
Daphne reported that both council swimming pools were to close at the same time for renovation leaving many people without an outlet for exercise. This could be detrimental to their health. Stephen agreed to take it up with the GP partners to see if it might be possible to approach the council on this issue.

Meeting closed at 7.45 pm

Date of the next meeting: Tuesday 31  January 2017

Please note that the new starting time is 6 pm.
